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2024 – 2025 Faculty Senate Approved 1/28/2025 - FS Mtg #20
Meeting # 19 

Tuesday, January 21, 2025, 3:30 pm – 5:00 pm 
Zoom only 

Present: Barannyk, Borrelli, Chapman, Corry, Hagen, Haltinner, Hu, Kenyon, Kirchmeier, Torrey 
Lawrence (w/o vote), Maas, McKenna, Miller, Murphy (vice chair), Pimentel, Ramirez, Raney, Remy, 
Rinker, Roe, Sammarruca (w/o vote), Shook, Sowisdral, Strickland, Thorne, Tohaneanu  
Absent: Aus 

Call to Order: Chair Haltinner called the meeting to order at 3:30 pm. 

Approval of Minutes (vote): 
The minutes of the 2024-25 Meeting #18, January 14, 2025, were approved as distributed. 

Chair’s Report 
• Meeting with Lee Espey (DFA in charge of Facilities, Security and Parking): He's open to

coming to senate to continue those conversations and talk about some security
improvement projects that they have planned. More to come.

• Who we are: Corey McKenna – Curriculum and instruction.
Corey is a clinical professor of Education in EHHS. He introduced himself and provided some
background about his education and professional history. He is serving his second year as a
senator. Corey has 25 years of experience in higher education, and noted his favorite areas
are math and science. He also worked in education administration but missed being in the
classroom.
After the loss of his wife in 2019, Corey wrote a book on grief, Every Fallen Leaf, with
contributions from family members and friends.

Provost’s Report 
• First Faculty Gathering of the semester – January 23, 4:30 – 6:30, IRIC Atrium, hosted by the

Provost’s Office. Please RSVP: https://forms.office.com/r/9PR6GkFMGz
• Brian Smentkowski has taken a position with the University of Alaska. We are hosting a

reception for him this Thursday, open from 11:30 to 1:00 for people to come and go as their
schedule allows. It's in the ISUB Aurora room. RSVP at
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=Y2u8fpJXGUqyCwS4JgSIU1_DJGBZF
fpHgfQAjahpn8tUNVNaWU04UEE1T00wWktGUllYT05SMFhNUC4u&route=shorturl 

• Reminder of the strategic plans survey. See email from January 13 for the link.
• Idaho State Legislature. President Green’s presentation to JFAC  is next Monday, January 27,

at 7:45pm. See  https://legislature.idaho.gov/sessioninfo/2025/joint/jfac/
There were no questions. 

Committee Reports 
• University Curriculum Committee (Vote)

o UCC 255: Mathematics, MS – Tim Johnson
In the process of redesigning the Prelims for the Ph.D. program, they removed those
procedures from the Catalog and placed them in the Graduate Handbook.
Vote: 20/20 yes. Motion passes.

o UCC 256: Mathematics, PhD – Tim Johnson
Same rationale as for UCC 255.

https://forms.office.com/r/9PR6GkFMGz
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=Y2u8fpJXGUqyCwS4JgSIU1_DJGBZFfpHgfQAjahpn8tUNVNaWU04UEE1T00wWktGUllYT05SMFhNUC4u&route=shorturl
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=Y2u8fpJXGUqyCwS4JgSIU1_DJGBZFfpHgfQAjahpn8tUNVNaWU04UEE1T00wWktGUllYT05SMFhNUC4u&route=shorturl
https://legislature.idaho.gov/sessioninfo/2025/joint/jfac/
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Vote: 19/19 yes. Motion passes. 
 
Announcements and Communications: 

• Talking Points – Francesca Sammarruca 
Francesca displayed her records of how the senate talking points are distributed and 
reminded everyone to forward the senate talking points to faculty and staff in their colleges 
or units.  

• Website Transition – Jodi Walker, Chad Neilson, Dan Ewart. 
Chad starts with a brief overview. They kicked off a web project about a year ago for two 
reasons. One is that our current uidaho.edu website is old and needs to be replaced. The 
second one is to make the best use of our website. The University of Idaho is completely 
transforming its web site and web presence. The current website, https://www.uidaho.edu, is 
a combination of content for internal and external audiences with outdated content and has 
become very cumbersome to navigate. Working with units across the university, University 
Communications and Marketing (UCM) is re-envisioning the website to be an outward-facing, 
marketing website to help prospective students, donors and other external audiences find  
desired content and drive them to act. This work will be complete in Summer 2025. Internal-
facing content will be developed for a new intranet called InsideUI. Designed as a collection 
of 
webpages available only to employees and students, InsideUI will become part of the 
communication ecosystem along with Microsoft Teams, MyUI, and other internal systems. 
This 
work will also be completed in Summer 2025 in line with the release of the new external 
website. The University is decommissioning webpages beginning with webpages.uidaho.edu. 
These webpages do not conform to required accessibility standards, many are out of date, 
and the technology that drives them is old and will not be replaced, as several options exist 
for the content. Work on this process will begin in Spring 2025 with site owners contacted to 
discuss next steps for their sites. The removal of these sites will be an ongoing process to 
allow time for people and units to ensure important content remains available. 
Discussion: 
The questions that followed had a common theme, namely the identification of what is 
internal and what is external, and to which extent input is being sought from departments 
and units in making that separation. Chad explained that this is a collaborative decision with 
the colleges and units. Content will not be duplicated on both the intranet and internet. 
Faculty web pages are accessible both internally and to external colleagues we collaborate 
with around the country. Some senators have the impression that the website is focused on 
prospective students as the external audience, while everything else is internal. Another 
senator remembers a big website overhaul in the early 2000s, when many sites were 
trimmed, and groups started generating their own websites elsewhere. They are concerned 
that the same may happen again, because it is still not clear who decides what's internal and 
what's external, UCM or the colleges and that UCM is not aware of all the different audiences 
each college is connected to internally and externally. There is a concern about groups or 
individuals developing offsite websites to meet their needs with respect to the external 
environments. The question of whether the external web site has a limit on how much can be 
on it was also raised. Chad suggested people to reach out if UCM has not yet talked to their 
unit. As for the site limit, the structure of the website does have some limits to the breadth 
and depth of the site itself. These are guard rails to make sure we put up the highest priority 
content for the highest priority audiences. So, there are limits to ensure that the site is 
usable and functional, with the right contents placed in the right spots, but it's not a size limit 
as far as terabytes go. 
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A senator asked how much freedom units or individual members have in creating their own 
website and to which extent contents are vetted. Dan Ewart responded that there may be 
instances where content is illegal, such as copyrighted material. There have been a few 
occasions where the content on faculty or staff websites has led to a lawsuit against the 
institution. In those cases, the site would be taken down without notification. 
Some of the content on webpages.uidaho.edu may go on the new system supported by the 
library called “Verso,” which is all about faculty and publications. Anybody who has a site on 
webpages.uidaho.edu will be contacted in the next few weeks about what they would like to 
have done with their content. 
A senator asked whether the transition would provide better access for people with 
disabilities or people with different language preferences. The senator also mentioned that 
some of the interactive maps from our current website load very slowly. Chad responded that 
they are working with the vendor to make sure the site aligns with WCAG22. As for load 
times, they are moving the technology to a new application, and they hope to see 
improvements in load times across the board. They are also working on multi-language 
options. Jodi Walker mentioned a simultaneous project going on, where a new interactive 
map is being developed.  
The discussion moved to authentication steps that may be required for the internal intranet.  
Dan Ewart confirmed that some places on our website do require authentication. 
A senator asked whether, with all ending up on the intranet, they will still be able to use 
Google and emphasized the importance of keeping that ability. Dan Ewart said they are 
working on search tools. If one is in the intranet, they are going to be searching the intranet. 
If one is on the university website or using Google, they want to see both internal and 
external content. That’s what they are striving for. Dan reiterated that people who have 
content on webpages.uidaho.edu will be contacted with options. No content will be deleted 
without asking. Communications will be coming in the next couple of weeks. 
A senator wanted to verify that they can make changes to their website by themselves. Dan 
noted that the library’s Verso system automatically pulls much of the research and 
publication information into that system. He confirmed that people would have the ability to 
update that system, without asking for permission.  
Jylisa, our senator from the library, added that, if there are any web pages or content on 
websites that people don't want to post but also don't want to lose, her colleagues in the 
Special Collections and Archives unit in the library have a process for archiving that 
information and saving it. The contact email address is libspec@uidaho.edu. 
 

• Senate discussion on Morale – Kristin Haltinner 
Kristin sent out an email to senators in the weekend with a few questions: What do you see 
as positive for morale on campus? What do you see as harming morale, and how would you 
rank those items in terms of their impact? She also sent two attachments, both 
brainstorming documents that FSL has on their files. The first is a pdf about benefits, and 
costs to working at a university.. The second is a list of priorities senate leadership continues 
to work on.  
It was pointed out that going into breakout rooms may facilitate conversation. There were no 
objections. 
Summary of breakout groups reports. 
Positive impact on morale:  

o Collegiality/Colleagues 
o Ability to be involved with campus activities 

mailto:libspec@uidaho.edu
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o Current university leadership is more transparent than past leaderships 
o Diverse environment 
o Autonomy in research and teaching 
o Keeping resources local, within departments/units 

Negatively impact on morale: 
o Perception that university leaders don’t follow university policy 
o Increased requirements for travel reporting 
o Regulations concerning work equipment abroad 
o Chinese Americans on campus worry about the impact on their work and the 

perception of their work from the “China Initiative,” if restarted by the new leadership 
in the White House 

o Communication from the university leadership 
o Low salaries 
o Cost of insurance and quality of coverage 
o TIAA vs. Fidelity 
o Lack of longevity recognition 
o Piling up of reporting duties, students more and more needy 
o Constant changes of university systems 
o Financial support 
o Lack of operating budgets in some departments 
o People leaving, or working remotely (while others are not allowed) 
o Tension between the legislature and the university  

 
New Business: None. 
 
Adjournment:  
Meeting adjourned at 5:02pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Francesca Sammarruca 
Secretary of the University Faculty & Secretary to Faculty Senate 



I. Call to Order

I 
University of Idaho 

2024 - 2025 Faculty Senate Agenda 

Meeting #19 

Tuesday, January 21, 2025, at 3:30 pm 

Zoom Only 

II. Approval of Minutes (Vote)

University of Idaho 
Faculty Senate 

• Minutes of the 2024-2025 Faculty Senate Meeting#18 (January 14, 2025)Attach. #1

Il l . Chair's Report 
• Who We Are: Corey McKenna, Clinical Assistant Professor and Senator - Department of

Curriculum & Instruction

IV. Provost's Report

V. Committee Reports

• University Curriculum Committee (Vote)
o UCC 255: Mathematics, MS - Tim Johnson, Department Chair and Professor - 

Department of Mathematics and Statistical Science Attach. #2

o UCC 256: Mathematics, PhD - Tim Johnson Attach. #3

VI. Other Announcements and Communications

• Talking Points - Francesca Sammarruca, Faculty Secretary

• Website Transition - Jodi Walker, Executive Director of Communications & Co-Chief 

Marketing Officer; Chad Neilson, Director of Web Communications & Operations and 

Dan Ewart, Vice President of Information Technology & Chief Information Officer Attach. 
#4

• Senate Discussion on Morale - Kristin Haltinner, Chair

VI I. New Business 

VII I. Adjournment 

Attachments 

• Attach. #1 Minutes of the 2024-2025 Faculty Senate Meeting# 19 (January 14, 2025)

• Attach. #2 UCC 255: Mathematics MS

• Attach. #3 UCC 256: Mathematics PhD

• Attach. #4 Website Transition - OIT Spring 2025 Newsletter



Attach. #1













Attach. #2







Attach. #3







Spring 2025 Newsletter for Instructors 

IT Governance 

In the Fall, OIT kicked off a more transparent form 

of IT Governance, a university-wide effort that 

establishes the strategic, technical, and decision-

making processes, roles, and structure necessary 

to align IT strategy and investments with the 

University’s mission and goals to ensure the 

effective and efficient use of IT resources and 

services. The IT Governance structure consists of 

the IT Steering Committee and four advisory 

boards:  

Academic & Learning Technology Advisory Board 

Administrative Technology Advisory Board 

Research Technology Advisory Board 

Information Security Advisory Board  

The advisory boards begin meeting this spring to review IDEAs. An IDEA is a technical 

Innovation, project Discovery, or product Enhancement that is Actionable. See this article for 

IT Governance Membership. More information about submitting IDEAs and recommendations 

made through the IT Governance Steering Committee will be shared in the upcoming months 

as the advisory boards work to refine the process. 

Classroom Upgrades 

Three of the five large lecture halls (JEB 104, REN 111 

& REN 112) have been upgraded to replace aging 

equipment and add touch monitors and auto-tracking 

cameras to improve classes and events with participants 

at a distance. These classrooms include both a lavalier 

microphone and a handheld microphone that can be 

heard through Zoom. See this article on how to use the 

equipment in these rooms. Similar upgrades to AG SCI 

106 and LSS 277 are planned for Summer 2025. Several classrooms have been upgraded 

with new equipment with minor adjustments to the user experience. Improvements in these 

spaces include a second monitor at the lectern and a swivel for the web cam. 

New to the Academic Technology Office 

Yudi Zhu was hired as the Technology Integration Specialist for the 

Academic Technology Office in December. He will focus on 

providing training on technologies to support teaching and learning, 

including classroom technologies, Zoom, Microsoft 365, and Adobe 

Creative Cloud. Yudi is currently developing multiple workshops that 

will occur throughout the spring semester. We welcome Yudi to OIT 

from his previous position in the EHHS Doceo Center for Innovation 

+ Learning where he gained extensive experience in supporting

technology integration in K-12 and higher education classrooms.

Contact Yudi to learn how to use the technology in our classrooms    

or with questions about the following workshops at yudizhu@uidaho.edu. 

Academic Technology Office Spring Workshops 

Zoom Workplace Monday, January 13th  12:00 to 12:45 

Introduction to Zoom Workplace including how and why to use 

Whiteboards, Notes, Docs, and  Surveys. Enroll 

Zoom AI Companion Monday, January 27th  12:00 to 12:45 

Zoom AI Companion is available to all UofI employees. Join us to   

learn how to activate and use the following features: meeting  

summary, meeting questions, smart recording, Clips titles,  

descriptions, and tags, and Whiteboard content generation. Enroll 

Zoom Clips Monday, February 10th 12:00 to 12:45 

All employees have unlimited access to Zoom Clips to record, edit, 

and share videos. You will learn how to record web cam and/or   

screen, cut and trim recordings, set viewing permissions to safely   

share with others, and manage comments and reactions. Enroll 

Microsoft Clipchamp Monday, February 24th 12:00 to 12:45 

Clipchamp is a video editor that seamlessly integrates with Microsoft 365. You will learn how to 

record, trim, add transitions, add intro/outro, and incorporate text overlays. Enroll 

Microsoft Teams Monday, March 17th 12:00 to 12:45 

Teams is an all-in-one collaboration hub for streamlining your workflow and connecting with   

colleagues with Microsoft 365. You will learn how to take advantage of chat, calls,  whiteboard, 

sharing documents, and integration with other Microsoft applications. Enroll  

Microsoft Planner Monday, March 31st 12:00 to 12:45 

Planner is a dynamic task management application designed to simplify project coordination and  

boost efficiency. You will learn how create a plan and to manage and collaborate via My Day, My 

Tasks, and the visual task schedule feature. Enroll 

MyUI Updates 

Work has continued to enhance and improve the new MyUI dashboard since 

the retirement of Vandalweb last fall. The MyUI calendar was updated to 

include events and activities, the Accounts and Billing Card were improved, 

and new cards were deployed for Counseling and Mental Health, Health and 

Wellness, Engage Clubs, Events and News, and Public Safety and Security. 

We would appreciate your feedback and ideas at myui@uidaho.edu. 

Our new Technical Product Manager, Trevor Humble, starts on January 6. He will prioritize 

improving the user experience based on research and feedback from students, faculty, and 

staff. Trevor comes to us from the Office of Financial Aid where he was the Technical Product 

Manager on the FAFSA simplification project, helped design and deploy a custom MyUI card, 

and assisted with the deployment of dozens of electronic forms. Trevor has a BA in Modern 

Language Business, has completed coursework in Virtual Technology and Design, is 

currently pursuing his Master’s in Integrated Architecture and Design, and is VP of the Virtual 

Design Society - all here at the University of Idaho!  

Website Transition 

 The University of Idaho is completely transforming its web site and web presence.  The current 

website, https://www.uidaho.edu, is a combination of content for internal and external audiences 

that has outdated content and has become very large and difficult to navigate. Working with units 

across the university, University Communications and Marketing is re-envisioning the website to 

be an external-facing, marketing 

website to help prospective 

students, donors and other 

external audiences find their 

desired content and drive them 

to act. This work will be 

complete in Summer 2025.     

 Internal-facing content will be developed for a new intranet called InsideUI.  A collection of 

webpages available only to employees and students, InsideUI will become part of the 

communication ecosystem along with Microsoft Teams, MyUI, and other internal systems. This 

work will also be complete in Summer 2025 to time with the release of the new external 

website.     

 The University is decommissioning webpages beginning with webpages.uidaho.edu. These 

webpages do not conform to required accessibility standards, many are out of date, and the 

technology that drives these webpages is old and will not be replaced as other options exist for 

the content. Work on this process will begin in Spring 2025 with site owners contacted to discuss 

next steps for their sites. The removal of these sites will be an ongoing process to allow time for 

people and units to ensure important content remains available.     

Email oit@uidaho.edu with questions.  

PaperCut Update 

The new PaperCut print management software is having a huge impact on sustainability. 

Because the final step takes place at the printer, there are no longer prints being misdirected, 

and prints can be cancelled resulting in a significant savings of our printing resources. Even 

with this new system in place, there were over 442,000 pages printed during the Fall 

semester. Thank you for helping make an impact to reduce printing costs and waste!    

Research Cyber Support Program 

The OIT Information Security Office is here to support your cybersecurity 

requirements, including for research projects to meet state, federal, or 

contractual needs. If you are working with regulated data, contracts, or 

have overall questions about handling data securely, we are happy to assist. 

For more information or to ask questions, please email 

rcsp-team@uidaho.edu or open a ticket. 

Office of Information Technology (OIT) 

Attach. #4
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